





P.O. Box 15869 – Fort Wayne, IN 46885 www.madinavillageschool.org November 2020

Dear Friends,

Like the old song says,

"Many things about tomorrow
I can't seem to understand,
But I know who holds tomorrow
And I know who holds my hand!"

Francis often says that God is dealing with us on a need-to-know basis. The one thing we know is that we have been called to build Madina Village School and a Health Center/hospital. So here we are, taking things one step at a time. We are healthy and here until after Christmas, possibly longer. God knows....

Things to know about Madina Village School in 2020:

*400+ students are working hard daily from 7:45-2:30 (Upper classes stay until 4:00 p.m.). Attendance is strong, morale is high, teachers are dedicated. No covid!

*Meanwhile, our school nurse makes house calls. This year's malaria prevention program is under way, with new bed nets for all our new preschoolers (plus locally made mattresses to go with the bed nets for those who Nurse Marian finds are sleeping on the floor.) Notice that last phrase of our mission statement ... "and to improve their quality of life through outreach".

Thanks to all donors who have cared enough to make this happen!

*There are 167 children sponsored for \$30/month. You who are sponsors have been so faithful during this pandemic. We are grateful. Spread the word for more. Every child would love to have a sponsor.

- * Doors and windows of the new health center/hospital are paid for (YAY) and are being installed in December. As soon as doors and windows are all in to secure the building, our S.O.S. partners will start getting the equipment and furniture ready to ship. They are a huge answer to prayer!
- *Our goal is to have the health center completed by summer 2021. We are still raising funds for solar power and plumbing, sinks and toilets and floor tiles and ceilings. If you have been asking 'how can I help?' those are the homely details!

So here we are, and there you are, in the midst of a pandemic and turbulent times, and God is probably dealing with you on a need-to-know basis, too. Know this, that the teachers and children of Madina Village School pray for you, knowing that Americans are going through difficult times. Let us all pray for each other.

May what's left of this year and the coming 2021 be times of increased faith for all of us. Sincere gratitude to God, and to all of you,

Jean's Mutaph

Bobbie Mustapha

Francis and Bobbie Mustapha for Madina Village School, Inc.

the mission of the madina village school is to provide christian education to the children of the madina area and to improve their quality of life through outreach

Mosquito net and mattress distribution...

Inside looks at the new hospital progress.....





